Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

1. What is the current position of the S38 agreement on Vicarage Gardens, LE5 1EJ?
The road and drainage works are completed and are under the possession of the developer. 


2. Who has signed what, and on which date(s)?
The Section 38 agreement was signed and sealed on the 1st February 2016 by authorised signatories from Leicester City Council, Hazelton Homes and HSBC.

3. What, in addition to the road and pavements, has Leicester City Council agreed to take over, e.g., verges, SUDs pond area, boundary fences erected by the developer?
The verges on both sides of the road from Vicarage Lane until plots 1 & 11 are to be adopted by Leicester City Council.

SUDs pond area – the Developer is currently in discussion with the City Council’s Park and Woodlands Team regarding adoption.

Boundary Fences – not known at present and will be decided at a later stage. Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000. In accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.  

4. Is the road adoption process proceeding as expected? If not, what are the issues?
Yes, no issues.

5. Have any changes been made to the S38 agreement since its inception? If so, what are those changes?

No, not applicable.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

